
Kansas Winger 
KANSAS DISTRICT NEWS

Welcome to the Kansas Winger, a monthly publication comprised of articles
from Chapter Editors and our District Team.  

Check out what Chapter members have been up to and 
see what fun events are coming up.

GWRRA members are members of all Chapters and are 
encouraged to attend any Chapter gathering and participate 

in any Chapter events.

Gold Wing Road Riders Association is all about
“FUN, SAFETY AND KNOWLEDGE”

Contributing Editors: 
KSA Michelle Grooms; KSB Paula Aiken; KSF Doris Schoeck, 

KSH Ann Whithorn; KSP Theresa McDonald; KSQ Theresa Kistler
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Everyone is back from Wing Ding safely, the only
casualties were some of our wallets. Debbie and I
had a wonderful time cruising the vendors and
meeting new and old friends.  It was great seeing so

many Kansas folks there, all seemingly having a good time. The
Light Show that Kansas had responsibility for, went off with only a
minor glitch or two, and was very successful. Thank you so very
much to our volunteer group.  The lessons we learned were
forwarded to the appropriate level and hopefully next years event
will profit because of them. Debbie is already looking forward to
Shreveport.

The District Team met on July 17th to nail down the schedule for
our District Rally on Sept 10th and 11th. We all think the schedule
has a good balance of events along with plenty of time to explore
the Independence area which offers many attractions.  The city has
definitely gone the extra mile for us and truly want us there. Let's
all show them our appreciation with a large turnout.

The Team also roughed out plans for the District Campout
scheduled for October 1st and 2nd at Council Grove Lake's Santa
Fe Trail Cove.  It will be a fun time again, I'm sure, with fun
activities and good food. We always look forward to this event, and
yes, the tarps will be there. Although, I'm beginning to wonder if
having them there is what's bringing the cold weather? Hmmm.

We're looking forward to seeing all of you down the road.

Joe and Debbie Gattenby

A message from your

Kansas 

District Directors
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SENIOR DISTRICT ADVISORS
Jack & Doris Schoeck

ASS’T DISTRICT TREASURER
Judy Eggleston

ASS’T DISTRICT EDUCATORS
Bob & Barb Brown

UNIVERSITY TRAINER
Doris Schoeck

MEC
Chris & Michelle Grooms

EVENT COORDINATORS
Kit & Donna Sand

HISTORIAN
Kathy & Dennis Chesnut

PATCH LADY
Theresa McDonald

ASS’T DISTRICT DIRECTORS
Kathy & Denny Chestnut

TREASURER
Carolyn Stevens

DISTRICT EDUCATORS
Rick & Carolyn Stevens

MOTORIST AWARENESS
Steve & Terri Bockhaus

DISTRICT RIDE COORDINATORS
Gary & Reba Ohler

COY COORDINATORS
David & Theresa McDonald

WEBMASTER
Dale & Georgeanna Tritsch

Chris Roberts

NEWSLETTER EDITOR
Ann Whithorn 

KANSAS DISTRICT TEAM
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KANSAS DIRECTORY OF CHAPTER DIRECTORS AND

CHAPTER GATHERINGS TIMES AND PLACES

You are welcome to attend any Chapter gathering and introduce yourself
Everyone is welcome!

Call the Chapter Director if you have questions about a Chapter activity

If you live in an area where there is no Chapter close by
and would be interested in starting one, 

contact the District Directors for assistance

CHAPTER A
Chris & Michelle Grooms CD 

316-788-7842
chgrooms@cox.net  
2nd Thursday, 7pm  
Spears Restaurant

4323 W Maple, Wichita KS

CHAPTER B 
Gary & Reba Ohler CD 

913-845-3946
3rd Thursday, 7pm 

JT’s Grill 
33255 Lexington Ave, DeSoto KS

CHAPTER F
Rick & Brenda Kistler CD 

316-200-0726
4th Tuesday, 7pm 

Oil Hill Elementary School 
2700 W 6th, El Dorado KS 

Brown Bag - Desserts Provided 

CHAPTER H
Don & Jan Schroeder CD 
dnjschroeder@gmail.com

2nd Saturday, 7pm 
Applewoods

1515 S. Main, South Hutchinson KS

CHAPTER P 

David & Theresa McDonald CD 
316-213-5712

mcdonald.david46@yahoo.com 
2nd Thursday, 7pm 
Spears Restaurant

4323 W Maple, Wichita, KS

CHAPTER Q 

Jack & Teresa Kistler CD 
316-651-7423

actionjackson@wheatstate.com
1st Thursday 7pm 

Boss Hog BBQ,
314 W 8th Street, Winfield KS
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2021
KANSAS DISTRICT 

COUPLE OF THE YEAR

Mick Shurer & Leslie Thompson
of Chapter B
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CHAPTER A
Steve & Terri Bockhaus

CHAPTER B
Bob & Audrey Savner

CHAPTER H
Don & Carma Gray

2021 KANSAS 
CHAPTER COUPLES OF THE YEAR
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RIDER EDUCATION BULLETIN BOARD

District Educators

Rick & Carolyn Stevens

316-213-4630

Senior Master IV #8249

Senior Master IV #8248

Asst District Educators

Bob & Barb Brown 

316-217-5909

Master Tour Rider #10240

Master Tour Rider #10699

A WORD FROM YOUR DISTRICT RIDER EDUCATORSCHAPTER RIDE COORD. 
Steve Bockhaus KSA 

Gary Ohler KSB 
Bill Hanson KSC 

Jack Schoeck KSF 
Daryl Regier KSH

Chuck Schmidt KSH 
Rick Stevens KSP 
Bill Tucker KSQ

MFA INSTRUCTORS
 Steve & Terri Bockhaus

RIDER COACHES 
Rick Stevens 
Bob Brown

Don Schroeder

SEMINAR PRESENTERS 
Rick Stevens 
Bob Brown 

Doris Schoeck 
Joe Magnant 

RANGE AIDES 

Carolyn Stevens 
Barb Brown 
Rick Kistler

SECURITY 
Rick Kistler 
Barb Brown

It is August already.  This year has gone rapidly.  It is almost time
for the Kansas District Rally in Independence, KS on September 10th

and 11th.  Your Rider Education Team will be presenting some
seminars on both Friday and Saturday.  Please take the time to join
us for one or both of these seminars.  

We will also have the American Trucking Association No-Zone
Team with their truck set up.  We had the No-Zone Truck at the
rally in Salina a couple of years ago and it was a great success. 
Please take the time to visit this exhibit because it is really
informative.

For the Level IV Tour Riders in the group, we will not be having a
Level IV Master’s breakfast but we will host a Master’s meeting on
Saturday morning.  All Master Tour riders are welcome to attend. 
We will have some refreshments.

I hope that everyone is having a wonderful summer and have been
out riding some.  

Whether it is warmer weather welcoming busier roads or the
hustle of holiday travel, it’s an important reminder for everyone –
both riders and drivers – to take their road safety seriously not just
this summer, but all year long. Below, we’ve laid out the five most
common motorcycle issues so you can ride safely and smartly.
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1. Tire Wear. Worn tires lose their ability to perform at peak levels and are an unavoidable
common motorcycle issue. But recognizing how quickly your bike’s tires are wearing and what
is causing it can help you get the most out of each tire. Premature tire wear is usually caused by
improper tire pressure when you ride. Keep an eye on your bike’s tire wear indicator (TWI),
usually located on the sidewall, for a signal that it’s time for your tire to be replaced.

2. Dirt and Debris. The collection of dirt and debris in the interior of your bike is one of the most
common motorcycle problems that can cause it to run inefficiently. Be sure to check your
maintenance manual and follow the specific instructions on how and how often to clean certain
areas on your bike before and after you ride.

3. Fuel System Failure. Many motorcycles have carburetors, while others are fuel-injected. The
hoses that run to and from these units can dry out, crack, or fail. To prevent this, you must
regularly inspect them and replace when necessary.

4. Uncharged Batteries. Taking care of your bike’s battery is one of the easier checkmarks on your
motorcycle maintenance to-do list. Unfortunately, that’s also why it’s so often overlooked.
Remember to keep your bike’s battery clean and charged. It goes a long way towards an
extended battery life and preventing an inconvenient breakdown.

Your motorcycle helmet has a big job to do, and high-quality ones can do it all! Not only do helmets
protect you in the event of a motorcycle crash, but they also shield your face from bugs and debris,
insulate your head from the weather, and can even help protect your hearing. As one of the most vital
(and likely most expensive) pieces of motorcycle protective gear you’ll own, it’s important to take care
of your helmet. Knowing how to properly clean and care for your helmet will not only keep things
comfortable during your next motorcycle ride but at times can even extend its lifetime. Now is a
perfect time to give your DOT approved helmet a little TLC!

GETTING STARTED
Before getting started on your deep clean, it’s important to have the right tools for the job. You’ll need
towels, a soft brush to clean small areas a towel can’t reach, a gentle non-petroleum-based cleaning
agent, warm water, and if you have access, compressed air. Be sure to remove any electronics and
exterior accessories from your motorcycle helmet, as well as the face shield, interior liner, and pads
if possible.

INTERIOR MOTORCYCLE HELMET CARE
The interior of your helmet comes into direct contact with your face, causing oil and sweat to build up.
It’s important to regularly clean your helmet pads and liners to remove dirt and grime with gentle soap,
like mild laundry detergent or baby shampoo. Wash the liner and pads on a delicate cycle or if you
prefer to hand wash them, soak them in a bucket of soapy warm water and be sure to rinse them well
to remove all soap residue. Let the liner and padding completely dry before placing it back into your
clean motorcycle helmet. If your helmet doesn’t have a removable liner, cleaning can be a little more
complicated, but still possible. Apply soap to the interior of your helmet and gently wash and rinse the
padding and liner by dunking your helmet in a bucket of warm water.
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EXTERIOR MOTORCYCLE HELMET CARE
To keep the shell of your helmet in tip-top shape, start by soaking a towel in warm, soapy water to
wrap around the exterior of the helmet for a few minutes. This will gently loosen dirt and debris
without the need to scrub which can scratch the shell. Once debris on the shell is soft, gently rub it
away with soap and water without applying too much pressure. Use a small, soft-bristled brush or
toothbrush to clean vents and other areas that you can’t reach with a towel. Once your helmet is clean,
wipe away any soap residue and dry the exterior with a clean towel. Apply detailing polish and wax to
restore shine and add a protective coating. Wipe down your visor with a microfiber towel and warm
water or a gentle plastic cleaner if necessary. Reinstall your visor if it was removed.

DO’S AND DON’TS
While your motorcycle helmet is designed to take a heavy beating, it’s important to be gentle when
it comes to cleaning and caring for it. Always use mild soaps and soft microfiber towels, and let warm
water do most of the work loosening dirt and debris. Don’t scrub the shell or visor, and stay away from
harsh chemicals or any ammonia-based cleaners that tend to break down the helmet over time. Avoid
putting liners in the dryer, and always allow your helmet to completely air dry, without any heat
source, before storing or using it.

The two most important things to remember about your helmet. 

1. Your helmet is the most important piece of your safety gear.

2. The best helmet for you is the helmet that you will wear.

Remember that Practice Makes Permanent,
You are what you practice!!

Rick & Carolyn Stevens
Kansas District Educator
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Chapter A – Wichita 
Meet 2nd Thursday in Wichita at Spears Restaurant 7:00pm– Eat 6:00pm 

Chapter Directors
Chris & Michelle Grooms

316-788-7842

Assistant Directors
Bob & Barb Brown

Treasurer
Barb Brown

Ride Coordinator
Steve Bockhaus

Newsletter Editor
Michelle Grooms

Couple of the Year 
Steve & Terri Bockhaus

MEC
Chris & Margo Roberts

We are on our way home from Wing Ding 42, (the international Goldwing Road Riders Association
–GWRRA rally) located in Springfield Missouri.  One more year without me winning the brand-new
Goldwing motorcycle.  I swear, for the past several years, the winner has acted like they were
awakened from a deep sleep when their name/number was called.  I guess if that’s what it takes to
win, I never will!  I can show folks how to respond when they win something like that!  All my friends
say that if I had saved all the money I have spent buying tickets, I’d have the money to buy a new bike
by now.  Well, you can’t say I don’t support the rally.

I thought I’d have a better chance of winning this year, as the attendance was expected to be lower
due to covid recovery.  There were 4029 registered this year.  I remember the days of 14,000
registrants.  Maybe we’ll get there again.  Even though a few still wore masks, there was a general
feeling of freedom, as motorcycle rallies like everything else had been on hold for what seemed like
forever.   All 4029 must have showed up for the parade and bike show, however.  The parade ended
at Battlefield Mall, where the Central Florida Drill Team was ready to dazzle the crowd with their
breathtaking performance, preceded by the flag presentation by yours truly, The Kansas Twisters.  The
Twisters have not been on the range for more than two years due to surgeries and COVID-19.  Even
though it was a short, simple program, it sure felt good to perform again, and to see and be

encouraged by our extended drill team family. 
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It was great to see Ray and Sandy Garris again.  I remember meeting them for the first time at a BBQ
supper at the Josie Ranch in Marshall, Texas.  It must have been approximately 2012.  We were sitting
across from them at the same picnic table.  I noticed a patch on his vest about the Arizona Motorcycle
Drill Team, and started talking to him, and asking for pointers as the Kansas Twisters Drill Team were
just forming.  Soon, our whole team surrounded Ray, and he was having a grand time talking about
what he loves best.  It was much later that we discovered that he and Sandy were the GWRRA
National Directors.  

Steve and I doubled our vacation fun.  We hauled our bikes behind our motor home.  (That wasn’t the
fun part.)  We stayed in a campground in Strafford, about 30 minutes from the rally.  So, we got to
camp, and ride.  We arrived Monday, so Tuesday we took a self-guided ride along Hwy 125.  It was
beautiful.  We returned to the campground, and I spent the rest of the afternoon in the pool.  I
enjoyed myself so much, I forgot all about the opening party! But we did enjoy the dinner and RatPack
show Wednesday evening.  The campground sponsored a wonderful fireworks show Saturday night. 
Riding, camping, fireworks, and most of all, visiting with friends again—what’s not to love?!  

August Anniversaries: Michelle & Chris Grooms - August 31st

Terri & Steve Bockhaus
Assistant Chapter Directors
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Chapter B – DeSoto 
Meet 3rd Thursday every month in DeSoto at JT’s Grill 7:00 PM - Eat 6:00 PM

Chapter Directors
Gary & Reba Ohler

913-845-3946

Asst Chapter Director
Paula Aiken

785-766-8676

Chapter Treasurer
Mick Shurer

Chapter Ride Coordinator
Gary Ohler

913-845-3946

Newsletter
Editor

Paula Aiken

Chapter Couple of the Year
Bob & Audrey Savner

Several Chapter B members went to Wing Ding in

Springfield, MO this past month.  Gary and Reba

Ohler, Frances and Joyce Dalsing, and Mick Schurer

and Leslie Thompson all stayed in an airbnb in Pleasant

Hope, MO, which they shared with two miniature

donkeys.  The donkeys were sharing the grounds, not

the house.  ??  

The guys rode into Arkansas on Friday morning, the

first rain free day, and then helped with the light show

later that day.  It seemed that there were fewer

vendors and many of the rides were cancelled due to the

heavy rains.  COVID seemed to also still be playing a role

in keeping people away.  

There was a stop at the Osceola Cheese Company on the way home as well as throwing

rolls at Lambert’s.  It was a pleasant trip and good time seeing old and new friends.
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Joe and Debbie Gattenby attended the monthly meeting on July 15.  They presented

certificates to Gary, Frances, and Mick for helping at Wing Ding.  It was just one day

after National Macaroni and Cheese Day, so the trivia pertained to mac and cheese.

Legend has it that President Thomas Jefferson discovered macaroni and cheese while

on a trip to Italy.  He hired a cook to fix it for White House dinners in 1802 and it has

been popular in the United States ever since. Even though the Jeffersons served

macaroni and cheese made with Parmesan cheese, Americans prefer cheddar and that is

the main cheese used today when making the dish.  The production of macaroni and

cheese was greatly increased during the Great Depression.  In 1937, Kraft boxed

macaroni and cheese came out with the promise that buyers could feed a family of four

for only 19 cents, which led Kraft to become the leader in American food companies.

The blackberries are ripening, and it was time for Chapter

B’s annual trip to the blackberry patch in Louisburg.  Mick

Schurer led the group to Louisburg on July 24th for

breakfast at Miss B’s Café.  Fourteen members enjoyed the

food and comradery.  It was a hot day so only six people

ventured on to Cy Aiken’s blackberry patch to pick or

purchase prepicked berries.  The berries are sweet this

year and this editor is hoping to get back to pick some

more before the season ends. 

CHAPTER B EVENTS FOR AUGUST:

August 5 –  Dinner Ride

August 18 – Monarch Baseball Game

August 19 – Chapter Meeting

August 28 – Breakfast Ride

Safe travels,

Paula Aiken        
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Chapter F – El Dorado
  Meet 4th Tuesdays at HeBrews, 304 Main Street, Towanda, KS  

Eat at 6:00 pm - Meet at 7:00 pm

Chapter Directors
Rick & Brenda Kistler

316-200-0726

MEC
Sharon Webster
316-259-3352

Treasurer
Deloris Shannon

316-323-4820

Ride Coordinator
Jack Schoeck

620-341-0426

Newsletter Editor
Doris Schoeck
620-340-5388

Individual of the Year
Sharon Webster

Couple of the Year
John & Karen Glaves

Sorry Folks - Nothing to report
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KS-H Newsletter
Our next Chapter 

gathering is

August 14, 2021
6:00 P.M. at 
Applewood’s

South Hutchinson, Kansas

CHAPTER DIRECTORS
Don & Jan Schroeder

620-727-7789
dnjschroder@gmail.com

ASSISTANT CHAPTER DIRECTORS
Dennis & Edie Pierson

CHAPTER TREASURER
Daryl Regier

wingrider@mtelco.net

CHAPTER MEC
Chuck & Kathy Schmidt

cdkfschmidt@hotmail.com

CHAPTER MAC
Jeff Whithorn

CHAPTER NEWSLETTER
& HISTORIAN
Ann Whithorn

SUNSHINE LADY
Sherry O’Brien

RIDE COORDINATORS
Daryl & Nita Regier

Chuck & Kathy Schmidt

EVENT COORDINATOR
Sharry Thompson

CHAPTER COY
Don & Carma Gray

KS DISTRICT DIRECTORS
Joe & Debbie Gattenby
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It has been a good summer so far.  WingDing was well
attended by Kansas members and it was a good event to be a
part of. The Kansas Twisters did not perform, but were there
for the flag presentation. Then the Florida drill team went
through the paces with an amazing drill team performance.
That team practices weekly, year around. Obviously they are
a very polished team. Congrats to them!

Jan and I missed the July meeting but Dennis Pierson, the new
Assistant Director, handled the responsibilities with ease. 

Taco Tuesday at the Rusty Needle and 4th Friday at Scrambles
Sam’s were well attended.

Summer is quickly passing with August upon us. For Jan and
me, we are thinking we need to do some more riding before
the good riding season ends.

Be sure to check out the proposed events calendar as there
are still several good rides coming up. The Kansas and
Oklahoma Rallies are also coming up in September. We hope
to see many of you at these two Rallies. 

By the way, the September Chapter H meeting in September
will be the FIRST Saturday, September 4th, as the Kansas
Rally in Independence is scheduled for the weekend of
September 11th.

Once again, thanks to Chapter H members and everyone who
participate in rides, or simply show support by being at
events. It makes for a fun time when we can get together and
share stories. There is no doubt that Kansas Chapter H
members are the BEST.

Don & Jan Schroeder
KS-H Chapter Directors
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Congratulations to DENNIS & EDIE PIERSON as they fulfill the position of
Chapter H Assistant Directors
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August
GWRRA Anniversaries

Congratulations to this month’s Chapter H members 
celebrating their membership anniversary with GWRRA!!

CHAPTER H MEMBER YEARS WITH
GWRRA

Roy Farber 16

Don Gray 7

Carma Gray 7

Noel Pollard 6

Greg Wiens 5
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August Birthdays

13th  Don Gray
23th  Edie Pierson

August Anniversaries

     3th Mike & Kalin Koehn
   25th Steve & Denise Clayton
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Chapter H 

Upcoming Activities

August – 7 – Breakfast ride to Stearman’s. –14789 SW 30th St, Benton, Ks.
Helmet time 8 am 30th St Kwik Shop or meet at Stearman’s at 9 am. 
RSVP by August 4 to Kathy Schmidt text or call 620-480-9685 
(Thank you to Chuck and Kathy Schmidt for hosting and submitting this ride)

August 14 - Meeting at Applewood Restaurant, 1515 S. Main, S. Hutchinson. 
Eat at 6 pm. Order and pay at the hostess desk. 
Short business meeting then ride to Bogeys in Hutch!!!

August – 20–Dinner ride El Paso 128 S. Christian Ave., Moundridge, KS.
Helmet time 5:25 pm from 30th St Kwik Shop, or meet at the restaurant at 6 pm. 
RSVP by August 19 to Steve at clayusmcret@gmail.com 
(Thanks goes to Steve and Denise Clayton for hosting and submitting this ride)

August 27 – 4th Friday – 56 Family Restaurant, Galva, KS  9:00 AM
Helmet time 8:30 am at the 30th St Kwik Shop, Hutchinson 
RSVP by August 26 to kansaschapterh@gmail.com  or Don Schroeder 620-727-7789

SEPT 4 – Chapter meeting NOTE THE DIFFERENT DATE  due to the Kansas Rally.
Applewood Restaurant, 1515 S. Main, S. Hutchinson 
Eat at 6, order and pay at the hostess desk.

Sept 10-11 – Kansas Rally, Independence, KS – Hotel: Appletree Inn, 620-331-5500 for reservations.
GET Registered!  For rally info go to gwrraks.com/kansas-district-rally 
then scroll down to the registration form, print, fill it out and mail or email gattenbyd@yahoo.com 

Sept 17-18 – Eskimo Joe’s and the Oklahoma Rally. Ride to Eskimo Joe’s Stillwater for lunch, then to 
Muskogee for the Oklahoma rally or return home. 
Ride details in Sept newsletter!!!!! 
RSVP to by September 15 to kansaschapterh@gmail.com or text Don S. 620-727-7789.
Get signed up for the OK Rally at the District website gwrraokla.org and click on Registration Form
(Thanks go to Jeff and Ann for hosting and submitting this ride)
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Sept 24 – 4th Friday breakfast – TBD – make a suggestion – or volunteer to host a breakfast.

Sept 25 - Dodge City day ride. Boot Hill and Miss Kitty’s Cafe. 
RSVP by Sept 23 to kansaschapterh@gmail.com  or Don Schroeder 620-727-7789
Leave 30th St. Kwik Shop at 8 am.  About 2 hours to Dodge via Hwy 50.
10:30 am - Fill up with gas when we get to Dodge, then eat at Miss Kitty’s Restaurant. 
Tour Boot Hill. (If there are enough people, we can get a guided tour).   
3:00 pm  "Get the Heck out of Dodge." Head to the Dutch Kitchen via Hwy 50, about 2 hours.
5:00 pm Dutch Kitchen, S. Hutch, for supper, or head home.
(Thank you to Brian and Sherry O’Brien for hosting, and submitting this ride)

And for even MORE fun....

1st Thursday - Chapter Q meeting, Boss Hog 314 W. 8th Winfield

2nd Thursday - Chapter A meeting at Spear’s, 4323 W. Maple, Wichita

4th Tuesday – Chapter F meeting, at HeBrews 304 Main St, Towanda.

October 1-2 – KS District Campout (see flyer attached)

October 21-25 Vietnam Moving Wall in Valley Center (Noel Pollard hosting) Chapter ride date TBD
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BIKES & BIOS 

Don & Jan Schroeder with Earl and Pearl

We have found motorcycle riding to be a hobby we enjoy doing together. Over the years, we
have traveled 50 states and 10 provinces on motorcycles. Many of them multiple times. The
only state Jan did not ride, but was a passenger, is Hawaii, on a rented Harley.  Our current
rides are Earl and Pearl. Earl is a blue 2018 GW DCT and Pearl is a white 2020 GW DCT.

We joined GWRRA in 2009 and Chapter H in 2012 as charter members.

Don is a retired farmer, McPherson County commissioner and state legislator. His Master’s
Degree in Public Administration is from Wichita State University. He currently is a Harvey
County commissioner. Jan is a semi-retired nurse practitioner, having spent the majority of
her nursing, then nurse practitioner career in general surgery, and currently helps out on an
as needed basis for the Hospitalist team at Newton Hospital. 

Family time includes 2 married children, and 6 grandchildren with one married, so that makes
7 grandchildren. They are divided between Omaha, NE and east of Buffalo, TX (2 hours south
of Dallas). 
 
When not riding, or going to or planning Goldwing events, we are busy with the church
youth, hospitality events, trustees, and grounds maintenance, going on walks, and reading.
Jan joined a small line dance for seniors exercise group in Newton.  
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Great Music
Great Seminars

Great Fun
Great Friends

=
Great Time!
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ú Rick Kistler

The Twisters presented the flag
at the Drill Team /Light Show. 

KSH Director - Jan Schroeder ü

More Dancing & Dining 

Leon & Ellen Deges enjoying the fun
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Being as our Directors were out
gallivanting around the country, our
newly appointed Assistant Directors,
Dennis & Edie Pierson, conducted the
KS-H meeting on July 10th and did a
great job. 

Daryl Regier, Steve Clayton
and Noel Pollard regaled us
with an entertaining account
of their Smack Dab Ride
from Lebanon, Kansas to
Rugby, North Dakota. 

397540

Jeff Whithorn then discussed
the Dunlop tire presentation 
he attended at Wing Ding, and
touched upon weight limits and
tire pressures.
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JULY 16, 2021
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Chapter P – Derby
            Meet 2nd Thursday in Wichita at Spears Restaurant 7:00pm– Eat 6:00pm 

Chapter Directors
David & Theresa McDonald

316-213-5712

Assistant Directors
Dennis & Kathy Chesnut 

316-214-1995

Treasurer
Carolyn Stevens

Senior Rider Educator 
Rick Stevens 

316-213-4630
rickstevens@gwrraks.com

MEC
Garry VanBuskirk

Couple of the Year 
Don & Tammy Vickers

Scrapbook
Janet Gonslaves

  Sorry Folks - Nothing to report
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Chapter Q – Winfield
Meet 1st Thursday at Boss Hogs BBQ in Winfield - 6:00 pm to eat 7:00 pm to meet

Chapter Directors
Jack & Teresa Kistler 

316-651-7423
jackkistler@gwrraks.com

Asst Directors
Duane & Vickie Kalous

Treasurer
Sheila Tucker

Ride Coordinator
Bill & Sheila Tucker  

billtucker@gwrraks.com

MEC
Judy Eggleston

Well another Wing Ding has come and gone, we hope all of you that were able 
to attend had a wonderful time. This year came with its own challenges, with the 
lack of employees at most of the businesses. We did however make it all work 
and want to say Thank You to the members of the Kansas group that were 
there to help with the light show. We’re looking forward to next year at 
Shreveport, Louisiana, June 29th –July 2nd, so make your plans to join us. 

We only have two birthdays coming up this month they are: 
Rosemary Gardner on August 2nd

Wendy Daniels on August 23rd. 

Happy Birthday Ladies!!

Until the next time,
Jack & Teresa Kistler
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Information may be subject to change and we will do our best to keep you advised

Hotel Information:
Appletree Inn    Phone:  (620) 331-5500 
201 N.8th - Independence, KS 67301

King bed room $65 + tax   -  2 Queen bed room $75 +tax
(Hotel has an elevator)

Reserve now !   Rooms blocked until August 27
th

    

Winging Free
at the

2021 Kansas Rally
September 10th - 11th 

Join us at the
Independence Civic Center

410 North Penn Ave, 
Independence, Kansas    
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THURSDAY SEPT 9th Activity Location Contact

12:00 - 5:00 pm Set up for vendors and activities

FRIDAY SEPT 10th 

8:30 - 9:00 am Opening Ceremony Main Room Joe & Debbie Gattenby

9:00 am Silent Auction begins (ends 2:00 pm Saturday)

9:00 - 4:00 pm Vendor Walk

9:00 - 6:00 pm Registration

9:00 - 10:00 am Rider Ed Seminar Veterans Room Rick Stevens

9:00 am Scavenger Hunt ( ends 2:00 pm Saturday)

9:00 - 4:00 pm Self Directed Rides Registration Table

10:00 - 11:00 am Pack Your Bike Veterans Room Jack & Teresa Kistler

10:00 - 11:30 am Bingo Main Room Donna Sand

11:30 - 1:00 pm Dinner Break  

1:00 - 1:30 pm Ice Cream Social Kitchen

1:00 - 2:00 pm Black Jack Main Room Jack Kistler

2:00 - 3:00 pm COY Class Veterans Room Doris Schoeck

3:00 - 5:00 pm Ride Gary Ohler

4:00 - 5:00 pm Black Jack Playoff Main Room Jack Kistler

5:00 - 6:15 pm Supper Break

6:15 - 7:15 pm Social Time Main Room

7:15 - 7:45 pm 50/50 Main Room

8:00 pm Stage Light Parade

SATURDAY SEPT 11th

8:00 - 2:00 pm Vendor Walk continued

8:30 to 9:00 am Master Level Meeting Veterans Room Rick Stevens

9:00 to Noon Registration Carolyn Stevens

9:00 - 10:00 am Social Time / Games Main Room

10:00 - 11:00 am Crash Scene Response Veterans Room Riders Ed

11:00 - 12:00 pm Dinner Break

12:00 - 1:30 pm Baseball Veterans Room Sheila Tucker

1:30 pm Bike Show Staging

2:00 pm Scavenger Hunt and Silent Auction Ends

2:00 - 3:00 pm Bike Show Classification/Staging/Judging

3:00 - 4:00 pm Crafts ($5.00) Veterans Room Debbie Gattenby & 
Michelle Grooms

4:00 - 5:00 pm Bingo Main Room Doris Schoeck

5:00 - 6:00 pm Closing Joe & Debbie Gattenby

 
2021 WINGING FREE KANSAS RALLY 

SCHEDULE OF ACTIVITIES



September 10 - 12, 2021               Independence, Kansas

Host Motel: Rooms blocked until August 27, 2021
Appletree Inn Room Rate:   King $65 + tax     2 Queen Beds $75+ tax
201 N. 8th Street
Independence, KS 67301 Call for Reservations: (620) 331-5500

Please Print
Rider:________________________________________________GWRRA #___________________ Age _______ (optional)

Co-Rider:_____________________________________________GWRRA #___________________ Age _______ (optional)

Address: _______________________________________ City __________________________ State:_______ Zip_________

Email: ______________________________________________ Phone: ___________________________________________

Your Chapter _______      Your District _______ Miles to Rally (if riding) ___________

Grand Prize drawings will be Saturday evening during the closing ceremony

50/50 Drawings on Friday and Saturday evening

QTY PRICE TOTAL

GWRRA Life Member $25.00

GWRRA Member $30.00

Non GWRRA Member $35.00

One Day Pass Member $15.00

One Day Pass Non Member $20.00

District Director $15.00

District COY/IOY $15.00

Master Level IV    #________________    #________________

Are you an Officer in GWRRA (any level)? Your title _________________________________________

Are you a current “Couple of the Year”? Chapter ________ District _________

I/we agree to hold harmless GWRRA, Kansas District GWRRA, any co-sponsoring organizations and any property owners for any loss or injury
to self or property by reason of participation in this event.  I/we agree to assume responsibility for any property that I/we damage.

Rider Signature:    _______________________________________ Date: _________________

Co-Rider Signature:    _______________________________________ Date: _________________

Make checks payable to GWRRA Kansas and mail with registration to: 
Carolyn Stevens, District Treasurer, 6410 Aberdeen Street, Wichita, KS 67206.  

For additional information contact Joe or Deb Gattenby at joegattenby@yahoo.com or gattenbyd@yahoo.com 

Gold Wing Road Riders Association

KANSAS 2021 DISTRICT RALLY

“Winging Free”

mailto:joegattenby@yahoo.com
mailto:gattenbyd@yahoo.com


KANSAS DISTRICT CAMPOUT
Council Grove, KS - Santa fe Trail Cove

October 1 - 3, 2021

RSVP by September 19, 2021 to 

Joe Gattenby   316-644-3066 or joegattenby@yahoo.com  OR

Deb Gattenby 316-648-5172 or gattenbyd@yahoo.com 

The District has reserved the entire group campsite which has 16 camping spots, 

so you will not need to call and reserve a campsite.

If you prefer not to camp, lodging can be found at the following motels located at 

1219 Old US Highway 56, Council Grove, Kansas:

Prairie Lodge Motel - Phone:  785-466-6588

Old Trail Motel -         Phone:  620-767-5034

  HERE’S WHAT WE HAVE PLANNED:

Friday, October 1st -  Dinner at 6:00 p.m.   Hobo Stew will be provided. 

Please bring sides/desserts 

Saturday, October 2nd -  Breakfast at 9:00 a.m. at the local restaurant

Lunch can be on your own or a lunch ride.

Dinner at 6:00 p.m. will be hamburgers/hot dogs which will be provided.  Please bring

sides/desserts.

Movie at dark.

Sunday, October 3rd - Breakfast of pancakes, sausage, OJ, water and coffee, syrup and butter

will be provided.  Please bring sides to go with breakfast.

Games will be available for your recreational entertainment and 

fun photographic moments.

Let’s Go Camping!  It will be a Hoot!
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Our Sponsors
Appreciate your support!
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